Eastmoreland Neighborhood Association Minutes
January 18, 2007
Duniway School Library
In Attendance: 


Board Members: Steve Baker, Adrienne Boxer, Barbara Degenhardt, Mike Fisher, Kathi Gluckert, Kurt Krause, Theresa Langdon, John Reiersgaard, Bert Sperling, Gretchen Sperling, Bill Ten Pas, Kathy Ten Pas, Johanna Thoeresz, Chelly Wentworth, Karen Williams

Board Members Excused from Meeting:


Board Members Absent from Meeting: Kristen Bishop, Tom Brown, Phil Lemmons, Scott Robinson, John Thomas, Karen Cornell, Bill Nichols

Neighborhood Residents:  Alma Eib, Klaus Brinkman, Diane Perkinson, Dan Bracken (Eastmoreland Garden), Melinda King, Dan Heichelbech

Others in Attendance:   Jennifer Bates (Reed College)
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Gretchen Sperling and introductions were made all around.

The December minutes were reviewed and approved

Reed College – Jennifer Bates


The sewer pipe project on Woodstock has been delayed until 1-29-07 and should last 150 days which will put it in conflict with Reed’s commencement.  Hopefully the project will be done ahead of schedule.


The Portland Department of Transportation Smart Trips program has chosen SE Portland as an area of focus.  Reed will be participating in this.  Among other things, bike classes and 2 to 4 mile walks will be offered.


Classes at Reed resume on January 22.


February is Black History month and Reed will be hosting speakers and performers.  Julian Bond, the head of the NAACP, will be a featured speaker and Randy Westin will be there with a jazz quartet.


There is no new news on the Parker House.

Crime


Officer Helwig was unable to be present tonight.  Ms. Sperling has noted that the Portland Maps website now has maps of criminal activity in the Portland area.  The full website address will be in the upcoming newsletter.

Eastmoreland Garden – Dan Bracken

Since March of ‘06, the Garden has been maintained by Earthly Creations, headed by Will Gwyn.  The plan is to stay with Earthly Creations for maintenance for 2007.  This will cost $5,000 per year.  Maintenance parties are being planned for this spring.  Please contact Mr. Bracken at dan@tdb.com if you are interested in volunteering.  

Currently the Garden has approximately $19,000 in the bank.  However, with maintenance running at $5,000 per year, these funds will be depleted in 4 years.  There was much discussion about how to raise funds for ongoing Garden maintenance.  Ideas discussed included: an endowment, grant writing, fundraising and philanthropy.  It was mentioned that making the Garden more attractive to people (such as with the addition of art or sculpture) might spur more interest in the Garden.  Ideally, $100,000 would need to be raised in the next four years to insure an income of $5,000 per year.  Also, it was discussed that it might be best for a Garden committee to become a 501 C-3 entity and become separate from SEUL.  Currently, all grants that go through SEUL are charged a 14-15% administrative fee.  

Pros and cons of including the Tree Committee in an endowment were discussed.  Since the cost of inoculating the Eastmoreland elms is $14,000 per year, the endowment would need to be approximately $500,000 to cover this and maintenance of the Garden.
Ms.Thoeresz, Ms. Boxer and Ms. Perkinson will meet to discuss this further.

Committee Reports
Tree Committee – Karen Williams



The tree planting which had originally been scheduled for 1-20-07 has been postponed until 2-3-07.  On February 3, volunteers should meet at Holy Family at 8:30 AM.  45 trees will be planted in Eastmoreland and an additional 80 trees will be planted in the Woodstock and Reed neighborhoods.
Web Page – Steve Baker



A lost pet page was added last month.

SEUL – Kurt Krause



26 people applied for grants through SEUL recently and 13 were successful.  $41,000 was given out.  This city program will likely be available next year and the ENA should be working on a grant to support the Garden and the Tree Committee.  Mr. Krause will have more on this at next month’s meeting.


Several changes are being proposed for the City Charter.  One proposal would create a City Manager and another would grant the city more control over the Portland Development Commission.

Newsletter – Chelly Wentworth



The deadline for the winter newsletter is today.  Ms. Degenhardt is working on advertising and Mr. Ten Pas will be in charge of the printing and possibly the mailing.  Mailing has historically been slow and changing to a new company to do the mailing has been complicated by the fact that the neighborhood address list is formatted in such a way that it is difficult to generate mailing labels.   Mr. Sperling offered to reformat the addresses.

Railroad



Mr. Robinson was absent from tonight’s meeting.  Mr. Reiersgaard and Mr. Ten Pas will cover railroad issues for the foreseeable future.

Land Use



Ms. Bishop was also absent from tonight’s meeting.

Transportation



Mr. Brown was absent from tonight’s meeting and informed Ms. Sperling that he was planning on resigning from the ENA.  It is unclear if this is, at this time, his official resignation.

Bylaws



Mr. Brown informed Ms. Sperling that he has been unable to work on the bylaws.  Unfortunately, the deadline for submitting the new bylaws to SEUL was 12-06.  Ms. Ten Pas and Ms. Boxer volunteered to work on the bylaws.

February Board Meeting – Mike Fisher


The February board meeting will be held at the Eastmoreland Grill on 2-15-07 from 7 to 9 PM.  There will be hors d'oeuvres and a no host bar.  The hors d'oeuvres were donated by Christine Hamilton of Re/Max and Mr. Ten Pas will create an easel to be displayed at the meeting thanking her for this donation.  The plan for this meeting is to have it be a “meet and greet” for neighborhood residents, although, after much discussion, it was decided the calling the meeting a “Town Hall” was more appealing.  Each committee chair will give a short presentation on her/her committee and there will also be an open microphone for neighbors to air their concerns.  

A motion was made, seconded and passed authorizing Mr. Fisher to spend up to $100 on a banner to hang on the golf course fence advertising this event.

Remodeling Fair – Steve Baker


The first Eastmoreland Remodeling Fair will be held in the Duniway Cafeteria on 3-8-07 from 4:30 to 8:30 PM.  To date, two remodelers have committed to this event (Rick Soverign Construction and Heartwood Building) and have sent in $375 each.  A postcard advertising this event will be sent the Eastmoreland neighbors.  Sadly, the event will be scrapped if less than 5 remodelers commit to attend.


Mr. Heichelbech raised concerns about people not having enough information available to them at the Remodeling Fair and he has volunteered to contact the city about the availability of brochures addressing common remodeling questions.

Treasurers Report – John Reiersgaard


Advertising for the newsletter is all paid for to the tune of $750.

New Business


Ms. Boxer voiced concern that the intersection of 34th and Glenwood is dangerous.  She was advised to call the City Ombudsman to find out what can be done about this.


Ms. Perkinson would like to decrease global warming by decreasing emissions in the neighborhood through carpools.  Several ways to achieve this were discussed including the use of the website to match people to carpools and the possibility of obtaining a grant to educate people on ways to decrease emissions.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM

Minutes submitted by Theresa Langdon

